
From: Beverly Smith <BeverlySmith@schouse.gov>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 6/27/2014 1:09:23 PM
Subject: Re: Next Week

Ok that sounds fine


Beverly

On Jun 27, 2014, at 1:08 PM, "Soura, Christian" <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov> wrote:


                Thanks – I’ll come by at 10, then.  If we need to move it, just let me know.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Beverly Smith [mailto:BeverlySmith@schouse.gov] 
 
Sent: Friday, June 27, 2014 1:07 PM
 
To: Soura, Christian
 
Subject: Re: Next Week
 
I will be back July 2nd.  Right now any time is good that day. If Paul is around then I will ask him to join us.

Beverly

On Jun 27, 2014, at 1:04 PM, "Soura, Christian" <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

                Is there a time I could come by next week to talk about a couple of formatting items for 
the FY 2015-16 budget?  It would only take 10 minutes.  Nothing major, but something I’d like to 
potentially discuss in the larger group meeting on July 15th, if you’re open to it.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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